
 

 

Mount Annan High School P&C Association 
General Meeting 
Mount Annan High School  
Tuesday 26th June, 2018 
 
Meeting opened 7.00pm 
 
1.Attendance:    Suzie Bashford, Susan Austin, Keith Johnson, Ron Oxford, David Ackermann, Yvonne Taylor, Brad Mitchell, Kelly Austin, 
Kristy Harris, Taina Van Der Saag 

1a. Apologies:  Steve Bruce 

2. Confirmation of previous minutes:   Moved: Dave Ackermann  2nd:  Kelly Austin 

3. Business Arising:                

4. General Correspondence In/Out:                                                                                                                                                                          

OUT:  

IN:  Bank Statements 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
5. Principals Report  

* Thank you to all who participated / organized Bunnings BBQ 
* Year 9 Project Based Learning electives are wrapping up for Semester 1 this week. As I have mentioned previously, Project Based Learning 
allows students to answer a guiding question which has some real world application and last Wednesday saw the first group of students 
present their projects at an exhibition in the school hall. From Bionics to Personal Training, Fashion Design to Outdoor Survival, Cake 
Decoration to Game Making a number of our students were able to demonstrate their learning to their peers, teachers and to a number of 
parents who visited the exhibition during the afternoon. Our Deputy Principal Kristie Harris has been the driving force behind the whole PBL 
initiative at the school. 
* The last week of term also sees ‘Careers Week’ for all of our Year 10 students. Wherever their post-school destination may be, our 
students are given the opportunity to learn all they can about future pathways into employment, apprenticeships and higher education 
through a highly engaging program organised by the school, which included former students, careers advisors, one on one interviews and 
information on subject selection. 
* The TASTER lessons for Year 5 students have continued to be a great success for the third year running. The establishment of the Taster 
Day at Mount Annan High for the local feeder schools has continued to be received positively by all the students who attended. This year as 
part of our community of school program, lesson activities were filmed and students were interviewed about the significance of this 
program and how it is instrumental in facilitating the transition of students into high school. Next term we are looking forward to having all 
Year 6 students from the local primary schools for their second Taster lessons. There is approximately 230 Year 7 students in 2019. 
 
        
6. Presidents Report:  
 
* Thank you everyone for organizing Bunnings BBQ, the day went very well, with many volunteers during the middle of the day. 
* Possibly building a shed for P&C storage 
Action: Keith to source quotes for container shed 
* Purchase of two (2) large esky for BBQs 
Action: Keith to source quotes 
 
 
7. Uniform Report:  
 
* Brooke no longer able to co ordinate Uniform Shop 
Action: P&C to decide how to continue operation 
 



 

 

8. Liaison Officer: 
 
* Facebook closed group has 40 members 
* This year as part of our community of school program, lesson activities were filmed and students were interviewed about the significance 
of this program and how it is instrumental in facilitating the transition of students into high school. 
 
 
9. Treasurer Report 
 
* General Account: $12,135.83 
* Uniform Shop: $17,031.73 
* Commonwealth Bank offers the same options as Westpac in regards to debit cards to be used for fundraising purchases 
Motion: To continue banking with Commonwealth Bank Australia and apply for debit cards to be used for fundraising purchases 
Moved: unanimously  
 
 
10. Fundraising/Funding: 
 
* McDonalds Night 7th August, 2018 6pm – 8pm 
* Bunnings – apply again for another date 
* Essential Oils 
* Future Fundraising Ideas????? 
Action: Each member to bring five (5) ideas to next meeting 
 
 
 
11. School Representative Council:   
 
 
12. General Business: 

 

Meeting closed at 8.25pm. 

 
Next meeting scheduled for Tuesday 7th August, 2018  (Term 2 Week 3) @ 7.00pm Mount Annan McDonalds 
 


